
 

Penfield October, 2023 

 

Dear Penfield Families, 
 
Welcome October! What a beautiful start to our year 
and our students are settling in very well to their new 
classes and new routines.  
 
Our staff and students came together for school-wide 
cooperative games day, our first school assembly, the 
Terry Fox Run to honour friends and family members 
that have struggled with cancer, and our school 
gathering with Qwaya who led our Walk for Truth and 
Reconciliation and our school community reflected on 
the struggles of our Indigenous community throughout 
history. Thank you for the respectful manner in which 
everyone engaged in all the activities! 
 
All members of our community work hard to ensure 
that all students and staff feel safe and respected. 
We spent a lot of time working with all our students in 
September to remind students to keep their hands to 
themselves, to be respectful to each other and all 
adults and to solve problems peacefully by using our 
words and asking for help when needed. These 
messages were clearly communicated at our first 
assembly. Please talk with your children and remind 
them that when problems or disagreements arise on 
the playground where there is hands on behaviour, 
they need to find the nearest adult for help in solving 
the problem. The adults are there to help! 
 
It has been a pleasure to meet some of you and we 
look forward to meeting more of you throughout the 
year.  
 
Take good care and be safe, 

 

Jolene Krell and Orycia Richer 

Student Absence 
Reporting 

Thank you to everyone for 

reporting student 

attendance information.  

Please continue to keep 

the school informed if 

your child will be late or 

absent.  You can call the 

attendance line  

250-923-4251 or email 

penfield@sd72.bc.ca to 

report absences.  Please 

be sure to include the 

reason for the absence 

(ex: ill, appointment, 

vacation).  You need to 

advise the school each day 

the student will be absent, 

unless you have pre-

notified of a block of 

absences. 



BOTTLE DRIVE 

PAC will be holding a bottle drive on October 10th and 

11th, before and after school in the parking lot.  All 

proceeds will be used for school improvements and student 

education. 

PAC OPT OUT FORMS 

The PAC “Opt Out” forms went home last week.  If you are 

returning a form with funds, please hand it in to your child’s 

teacher. 

SMITH & LEE FUNDRAISER 

Watch for information on this fundraiser coming home later 

in October. 

PAC NEWS NEXT PAC 
MEETING 

October PAC 

meeting will be 

held on October 

17th at 5:30pm in 

the multi purpose 

   

October Library News  

Monday, October 23 is DEAR Day (“Drop Everything and Read”) 
in celebration of BC School Libraries.  There will be more details 
to follow soon! 

 

The Scholastic Book Fair is coming to Penfield on Oct 30th to 
Nov 3rd! The proceeds of our first book fair will go towards class-
room teachers.  

 

Library Themes October: Fall seeds, cones, and nuts inquiry, Day 
of the Dead, Women’s History, Halloween.   
 



Weather Preparedness 

Please ensure that 

students are dressed 

appropriately for the 

fall weather with 

proper jackets and 

footwear.  We send 

students outside in all 

weather conditions, as 

it is important for 

students to have that 

outside break time. 

Student Verification Forms, 

FIPPA Consent, Emergency 

Release & Acceptable Use 

October 19th - Great ShakeOut 

Our school will once again participate in the 

Great British Columbia ShakeOut.  The annual, 

province wide earthquake drill will be on 

Thursday, October 19th. 

For more information and resources that your 

family can use, please visit https://

www.shakeoutbc.ca/ 

The above forms were sent home by 

teachers.  If you have not already done 

so, please return the completed, signed 

forms to your child’s teacher as soon as 

possible.  It is very important that we 

have current and accurate information 

on file, especially in the case of an 

emergency.  Please ensure all forms are 

signed where indicated 

https://www.shakeoutbc.ca/
https://www.shakeoutbc.ca/


Island Life Photographics will be back at Penfield on October 19th for 

Photo Retakes.  If you missed the first 

day, or would like retakes, this is your 

opportunity. 

PHOTO RETAKE DAY 

  

GREAT JOB 
PENFIELD 

We raised $428.00 

for the Terry Fox 

Foundation 

 

 

HALLOWEEN AT PENFIELD 

  Hallowe’en is quickly approaching and we are excited to invite you to our 

costume parade on Tuesday, October 31 at 9:15 a.m. Parents can gather in the gym and our 

parade will make its way through the gym so you will get to see all the amazing costumes. 

Please send your children to school in their costumes. A friendly reminder that at school we 

ask that no face paint, masks or accessories 

come with the costumes. Please send a 

change of clothes with your child as they will 

change back into their regular clothes for the 

remainder of the day immediately after the 

parade (to save costumes for the evening!).  



Mon Tue Wed Thurs Fri 

2 

National Day for 

Truth &  

Reconciliation 

3 4 

Stewart/Allan 
Holly Hill 

5 

World Teacher Day 

 

Jonson/Panziera/
Richer 

Mt.Washington 

6 Hot Lunch 

9 

Thanksgiving 

Schools Closed 

10 11 

 

12 

 

13 Hot Lunch  

 

Badger/Sheiles 
Hatchery 

 

16 17 

 

18 

 

Allan/Stewart 
Hatchery 

19 Hot Lunch  

 

The Great Shake 
Out 
 
Photo Retakes 

20 

Provincial Pro D 

Schools not in  

session 

 

23 

Farrell/Zumkeller 
Holly Hill 

 

Drop Everything & 
Read 

24 

Badger/Sheiles 
Holly Hill 

25 

Fire Drill 

 

26 

 

 

 

 

 

27  Hot Lunch 

 

Romagnoli/Farell 
Wildlife Reserve 

 

30 

Book Fair  

31 

 

Halloween  

Costume Parade 

 

 

  

     

October 2023      

Nov 1 - Student Led Conference Day 

Nov 11 - Remembrance Day, Schools Closed 














